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Dear Parents,  
 

A huge well done to the choir who performed brilliantly at the Village Fete; I am very proud of 

you all. My thanks also to Mrs Minson for stepping in at the last minute with the music and 

conducting.  

Thank you if you came along to the fete. I believe early indications show that it raised 

approximately £3000. The school receives a third of the funds raised and these are set aside to 

pay our part towards ‘capital’ projects; building improvements such as the new doors and 

windows. 
 

Please ensure all children they have sun hats and water bottles everyday – as this weather 

looks set to continue. 
 

Effort certificates were presented to these children this week for their wonderful attitude and 

achievement: 

GREEN: Archie 

INDIGO: Ryelann 

VIOLET: Ayva, Maddie, Jasmine, Archer, Evelyn, Emily, Isla, Sophia, Rocco, Toby, 

Caitlyn, Daniel, Ivy 

RAINBOW:  Joshua S, Mia, Jasmine, Maddie  
 

Year 4 & 5 attended the school Mini Olympics this week. We won Bronze overall, Dylan and 

Jorge won Bronze in Athletics and Libby won Silver in Cheerleading. Three of our children,  

Archie, Jack and Finlay, not only won Bronze in tag Rugby but were praised by another school 

for showing a caring attitude and great sportsmanship. Well done boys! 
 

I have sent out letters to sign up for our twitter account to all parents of children who did not 

attend the residential. Please do sign up – it is an easy way to receive reminders and stay in 

touch with what is happening at school. 

 

Please read the attachments to this week’s newsletter very carefully. We have detailed 

the arrangements for the Summer Show next week and Sports day. Some changes have 

been made for the safeguarding of the children. Exact timings and races for Sports day will 

be notified to you next week as this is largely weather dependent. We currently have 2 very 

large cracks right across the tracks due to the extreme weather! 

 

Transition day for all pupils will be on Thursday 12 July. ‘New to’ drop in sessions will be held 

for Class 1/2 and Class 3/4 on Thursday 12 July after school until 4pm. There will be a leaflet 

to collect, the chance to look around the classroom with your child, and teachers will be on 

hand to answer any questions you may have. 
 

With kind regards,    

Mrs Connolly 



 
 

                                                

 

 

Summer Diary Dates 

 

Monday 9 July     Summer Show Dress Rehearsal  

 

Tuesday 10 July    Matinée & evening performances 

 

Wednesday 11 July    Evening performance  - time TBC 

 

Thursday 12 July    Transition day 

      ‘New to’ drop in sessions 1/2 and 3/4 - 3.30-4pm 

      5/6 to be confirmed 

 

Friday 13 July     Sports Day – PM timings TBC & Summer Fun event 

 

Tuesday 17 July Leaver’s Service (children home at 1.30pm to rest 

& have supper – all children to return to St 

Lawrence Church, in uniform, by 6.15pm) 

 

Thursday 19 July    ‘Ardeley’s Got Talent’ children’s show 

      End of term - 2.30pm Finish 

 

 

 

Autumn Diary Dates 

 
 
 
Monday 3 September    INSET 
 
Tuesday 4 September    Term starts 


